CERN LIBRARIES, GENEVA

CERN



CM-P00044001

M E M O R A N D U M

CERN/EEC-75/52 23 September, 1975

To : The Members of the EEC

From : PS Co-ordinator

Subject: Effects due to the PS fire on the schedule of PS experiments

Assumptions:

1. The PS is hoped to start-up on 24 September at 19 GeV/c and with low intensity (1-2 \times 10¹² ppp). For the first two or three weeks, only the ISR and the South Area will be able to run.

- 2. Acceleration to 24 GeV/c should be possible around 10-13 October, and the East Area (SE 62) should come back into operation at about the same time.
- 3. There will be a short PS shut-down from 19-27 October (2 days shorter than planned originally), after which also the g-2 experiment (FE 74) and the HBC200 (FE 58) come back into operation.
- 4. Acceleration to 26 GeV/c should be possible around mid-November, eventually already beginning of November.
- 5. An extension to the neutrino run in freon with Gargamelle is planned for the first week of the last period in this year.
- 6. The Booster will not be available for PS physics for one week before the end-of-year shut-down.
- 7. The annual long shut-down will commence at Christmas.

Consequences

- 1. As the PS energy will initially be limited to 19 GeV, it has been decided to change the sequence of target 1 and 8 operation, and to run target 8 during the seventh PS period. Presumably the PS period starting end of October will then be target 1 again, and there would be only this target 1 period remaining this year. In other words, target 1 has lost one period, whereas target 8 will have the same number of periods as scheduled before, one of which will be shortened (about 2½ weeks instead of 3½ weeks).
- 2. The East Area will have lost almost two periods. There remain two periods on the schedule. In addition, there may be scheduling problems because of conflicting intensity requirements, and the availability of the Booster.

In detail, the experimental programme of 1975 is affected as follows:

S 97: (g-2)

Due to the Gargamelle run, only about three weeks can be scheduled before the shut-down. Therefore, the total running time in 1975 would be 8 weeks, as compared to 17 weeks on the PS draft schedule.

East Area Experiments

P 7: K, p Atoms

The experiment is on the floor since April. It will not be possible to schedule the two periods approved for data taking before the shut-down. At least one period is required in order to see X-rays from liquid hydrogen. The schedule of one period or more would only be possible in several short runs, disrupting also the schedule of experiment \$132 (bispectrometer).

S130:
$$K_L^0 p \rightarrow K_S^0 p$$
 and S147 $K_L^0 p \rightarrow \Lambda \pi^+$

Two more periods are approved. The time is available on paper, but before the shut-down the schedule is uncomfortably tight and does not allow for unforeseen problems with the PS. Also the group is interested

in an extension beyond the shut-down. However, this would cause problems, as then the c_9 beam could not be improved for experiment S141, nor could the $b_{2\,0}$ beam be modified during the shut-down for another experiment to follow later in the year.

S132: Bispectrometer

One more period is approved, which can be scheduled. Half of this period was with priority to control the beam intensity.

S136:
$$\pi^- p_{\uparrow} \rightarrow \pi^+ \pi^- n$$

Two more periods are approved. At least 20 days of good beam are required to complete the experiment (see EEC/75-50). Under normal conditions this could be obtained before the end of November, but at the moment there is some uncertainty. In principle, a second period is already approved, but if the experiment would continue to run in December, then experiments S137 and S140 are seriously affected (see below).

S137:
$$K^{\dagger}n_{\uparrow} \rightarrow K^{0}p$$

Is waiting for experiment S144 to be completed, and for the polarized target magnet from experiment S136. The start of the installation of S137 is already delayed until 18 October, and by this time the forward spectrometer and one recoil arm will be at CERN ready for installation. All equipment will be ready at CERN by mid-November. There is also a dummy polarized target magnet at Saclay to mount the chambers. Therefore, even if the final magnet would not be available before the shutdown, the group wants nevertheless to set up in order to reconstruct K^{0} 's from the $\pi^{+}\pi^{-}$ decay. If S144 would be extended beyond the short PS shutdown, the Gargamelle run at the end of November could be used to change the beam.

S140: $K^{-}p \rightarrow \Lambda X^{0}$

Waiting for experiment S136 to be completed. It is considered important to get some data before the shut-down. The beam could be changed during the Gargamelle run (see also EEC/75-50).

S141: $pp_{\uparrow} \rightarrow pp$

One more period is approved. The experiment is far from being completed (see EEC/75-47).

S144: K[±]p real parts

One more period was approved. Part of the data could already be taken during the last Gargamelle run. There are good data for K⁺ and K⁻ 4.2 and 10 GeV/c, and K⁺ at 7 GeV/c. A run of K p at 7 GeV/c (and pp) is still missing, and two weeks of beam time would be required. If this extension is approved, there is a fair chance that the experiment can be completed in the November period, leaving one period before the shut-down to its successor S137 in the same beam area (see above).

South Area - Target 1

S131 : $K^{\pm}p \rightarrow K^{0}\pi^{\pm}p$

Two more periods were approved, plus one requested. Most data with K beam have still to be taken. The experiment cannot be completed this year.

S135: $pp \rightarrow e^+e^-$

Two more periods are approved. So far, 3 periods were useful for data taking. The approved periods (i.e. one in 1976) would be sufficient to complete the e^+e^- experiment. Two more were requested to study $\pi^0\pi^0$.

South Area - Target 8

P11: Hypernuclear spectroscopy

Due to the Gargamelle run, the time available before the shutdown will be one week less than the time approved for the experiment. Two more nuclei are to be measured (O and Bi), requiring at least one full period. There is a chance that the experiment can be finished in 1975.

S134: $\pi^- p_{\uparrow} \rightarrow K^0 \Lambda$

One more period is approved and one requested (see EEC 75-48). If the remaining two periods in 1975 would be allocated, the experiment could most likely be completed before the shut-down.

On the following page an example is given how the time remaining this year could be allocated.

H. Wahl

. A =upproved R = requested 1976 2	+3 peniods requested	2 periods total abrealy appri	1 mine pender approved 1 periods approved 12 periods majnested (5.3	+1 approved period +1 approved
CA CAMPAGE TO THE REST OF THE PARTY OF THE P	no mentalization to committe de la committe de la committation de la c	BLUSCOSTINIA POR CONTROL CONTR	- which was a supplementable to place which it is a submitted above in the submitted above	DREVE ST. TO
20106.12			4 4 2	
<u>e</u>				9000
A 97 3			1//	
MN CE T	623,435 6423,435 6423,435	BECOMES BECOMES BETTER		OUT COLOR
3				
20 LES 166		4 4	4	
का रहें रे				
क्ष्या द्वा	ныст до частиватичност посогленчија справана при учени при при при при при при при при при пр	numinalista di disensi di disensi Antigrati	COMILES MEDITOR CONTROL CONTRO	£3572 6.Tg. 40
can -: [61]			<u>l</u>	
400 the 400 th	The Australian Section Section (Section Section Sectio			
des tre so			NEW CONTINUES WITH AN ARTHUR AND ARTHUR AND ARTHUR AND ARTHUR AND ARTHUR AND ARTHUR AND ARTHUR ARTHUR AND ARTH	
Week	200 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	52 S	# 2 2 5	3 2 2 5
\$ 2	Ecoster ISR HEC200 GGM S971 (g-2)	Kips Kips Sign 1 King Kips Kips Kips Sign 1 bas Bispertrander Sizz Sign 1 bas Bispertrander Sizz Sign 1 sig	5136/PH S137/Ph S140/PH S141/C9	5134 1976 5135 1974 PM 1248 5134 1911
		इ		
		るなる	1	spee ct.
		Kipatins Kipa Kipa Rispertion	だなった。 ドラット、P ドゥット、P PP・シアド	Ktp real p. Ktp-1kertp Pp-3cte Nypn. spectr. T. D1 KA
		,	both tedal	7 8
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	· ·	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e